

Village of Endicott

Linda Jackson, Mayor

Nicholas Burlingame, Deputy Mayor R. Ted Warner, Trustee Patrick Dorner, Trustee Timothy P. Wright, Trustee

A Quality Community

Anthony Bates, Village Manager

Village Board Meeting June 6, 2022

Order of Business

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance Moment of Silence
- 2. Fire and ADA Compliance Announcement

3. Mayor Announcements

There are more than just two ways for the Village to bring in revenue.

We have sales tax revenue, CDBG funds we share with the Town, CHIPS money from the State, and money from traffic tickets and code violations to name a few. If we do end up with a retail cannabis establishment, we will get some sales tax.

We have grants that our departments are consistently applying for to help with costs. The CDBG contract is up this month. We are working with the Town on negotiating the amount of revenue the Village can collect from the Town on this. At the Town of Union meeting on May 18th the Town board voted to give us in the Village \$236,451.40 to finish our Oak Hill and Odell Street reconstruction. I am very happy we have such a great working relationship with the Town. Supervisor Materese and I have been talking about our water well situation. He has offered the Village one million dollars toward a new well if we can get a commitment soon while he has access to this money. Thank you! Also discussed the road cut situation. The Town is making up a contract going forward for calling in permits.

Our Village fire department is working on an agreement with the Town of Maine fire department for fire coverage on first alarm for confirmed house and barn fires as well as vehicle accidents. Another avenue for income would be if we hire an insurance company for billing for our fire and EMS services outside the Village.

Many people have volunteered to help with projects around the Village. This saves us Village employee manpower to do these tasks and leaves them time to do other Village related work. Endicott Proud and the school district has been very helpful.

Because the Village belongs to the New York Conference of Mayors, we are able to ask Albany attorneys for legal advice on what the State laws are. This saves us a lot on Village attorney fees.

I had a meeting with the airport committee. The plans for clearing near runway 2-1 have been in the planning stages for many years. Later this year a McFarland and Johnson representative will be coming in to give us a presentation on the plans so the public can ask questions.

I was invited to attend the graduation for Suny Broome students at the Arena.

There is much confusion surrounding the Phoenix demolition. We are lucky Phoenix Investors came to our rescue and purchased this campus. After the 2020 fiasco, it took a lot of support to get them to reconsider coming here. The former owners wanted nothing to do with this campus. They simply walked away! The Huron campus was on the verge of going out of business. The companies here, like BAE, would move out of the Village. The Village would have been stuck with all those empty and deteriorating buildings! No taxes, industry, businesses, or jobs! According to the Broome County Director of Real Property - these buildings were built in the early 1930's when EPA guidelines were lax. They now have a lot of regulations determining how to demolish buildings. It would be irresponsible to not obey the EPA rules they are imposing.

At our Association of Towns and Villages meeting, Mike Decker from Broome County Real Property as our speaker. He had a lot of information regarding not-for-profit appraisals and how they affect our state grant applications.

Many universities, agencies, and businesses are panning on having town hall meetings to pass on factual information regarding businesses.

Binghamton University will now be renting 5000 square feet of office space at our Phoenix campus. They are working with the Empire State Development on getting state money to entice companies to come to many of the properties that are open in Broome County, including our campus. This is such great news that the ESD is once again willing to work with us on these grants.

Paula's coffee house has expanded to the building next door. Attended a very moving memorial service at the Veterans Memorial in the Village. The Northside Park, pool, and carousel are now open. Many are enjoying these. Anthony and I had a meeting with Broome County Planning about the Art Park.

Attended an Endwell Rotary meeting. Jeff Smith, who is a member, remarked how the Village of Endicott is once again being recognized all over the world for our clean energy technology businesses.

The art council has hired another artist to create a mural in Johnson City.

Went to Delta Engineering today. They will be presenting the Washington Avenue designs at our next meeting on June 20th.

4. Trustees

Burlingame-commented on how nice it is to see the Parks in full force. National EMS Week was 5/15-5/21. He attended Paula's Coffee Shop Grand reopening. St. Anthony's Feast Days is Sunday, June 12th. EPAC is hosting Shakespeare in the Park in August. Summer Concert Series begins 6/23. GUSTO will be on 8/26. He has had lengthy conversations re: Maine Fire District. Discussions re: a future Farmers Market. He spoke of the abandoned Friendly's and Pizza Hut buildings within out area. He thanked our social media company for updating the calendar on the website. Comments re: Byrne Dairy and feels they are very good for the Village. He's requesting that posting notifications on the facebook page should end due to having residents attend board meetings in person. He would like to add Tree City USA to our next

agenda. He would like to send a thank you letter or proclamation to Mary Grassi for her beautiful work on the Village Carousel.

Wright- comments re: the overpass on McKinley Ave and public safety. Recommendations for a height restriction bar. Commented on concerns from residents re: bus routes. Commented on a few parking issues on Jenkins St. Mayor Jackson to bring this up to the parking committee.

Dorner-comments also re: the parking on Jenkins St. Comments re: Byrne Dairy and feels they are very good for the Village. Spoke of rezoning for Washington Ave. spoke with Village Manager Bates re: proposed well location. He spoke of an issue at "killerhill" this past weekend and suggested placing no parking or specific parking signs on Governeurs Lane.

Warner-spoke of the Tree City USA and asked if the board would like to approve this this evening? Trustee Warner asked to add this to New Business this evening. He asked Attorney McKertich if the DiNapoli proposal is scheduled for 7/18, he answered yes. He commented on the Huron walkway and asked if we are able to follow up on the progress. Trustee Wright stated yes, he will keep tabs on this. He asked the Mayor if the bus schedule is being moved to Madison

Ave? She responded that Delta would be able to move this into the plans. The bus drivers have not made their decision known as to whether they would be for this change of routes. He asked the update of the Fitness Park location. Trustee Wright responded that a location has not yet been determined. Trustee Warner suggested that Grippen Park may be a good spot? This may not be in the CDBG area.

5. Village Manager -6/13 will be the DRI meeting and the end of July is the deadline to submit all to NYS. The end of June will be the last Public Workshop. Delta will be providing a presentation at the next board meeting, 6/20. He met with Broome County re: the Art Parks in the (3) iDistricts and designs are still being worked on. He's been working with the Water dept re: the well site and the water meter project. He's met with Siemens Corp re: energy cost savings. The mural at Joey's on the Northside has been completed on Witherill St. The other (2) proposed murals to be located at M&T Bank and Ever After Bridal should be completed by August.

6. Attorney for the Village

He gave an update on the (6) rezoning laws to be called for a public hearing next board meeting in which public comment should be held sometime in August. He also spoke of some concerns re: these going forward. Comments re: the Fitness Park and suggested applying for a waiver? He explained the Videoconferencing Policy to the board and residents.

7. Special Presentations- None

8. Public Hearings

a. Public Comment re: LL#07 -2022 – Video Conferencing George Fiedler- asked a question re: remote presence Carol Layton-asked specifically if Trustees can vote remotely from home As no one else wished to speak, Mayor Jackson closed the public hearing

9. Resolutions/Local Laws

a. R#09 -2022 approving LL#07-2022 - Video Conferencing

A motion to approve R#09 -2022 was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

b. R#10-2022 -Water Rates

A motion to approve R#10-2022 was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

c. R#11 -2022 -Sewer Rates

A motion to approve R#11 -2022 was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

d. R#12-2022 -Refuse Rates

A motion to approve R#12-2022 was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-No

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

10. 1st Hearing of Visitors

Gary Denmon- comments re: the Memorial Day & Veterans Day events

Donna moody- thanked the Village Manager for his assistance with NYSEG coming back and cleaning up their mess on Mersereau Ave

George Fiedler- comments re: the Fitness Park and all its confusion, responsibility and placement As no one else wished to speak, Mayor Jackson closed the 1st hearing of visitors

11. Approval of Minutes

VOE 5/2/22

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

VOE 5/16/22

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner

Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

12. Communications for Filing

- a. Town of Union Agenda & Minutes 5/18/2022 & Agenda 6/1/2022
- b. Charter Communications-Notice of Changes 5/27/2022
- c. Letters to the Mayor (3)

Rick Materese

Dept of Public Art

Brian P. Lalli

A motion to approve all communications was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner

Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

A motion to enter Attorney Client Session at 7:50pm was made by Trustee Warner and seconded by Trustee Dorner- All in favor

A motion to exit Attorney Client Session at 9:10pm was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Dorner- All in favor

13. Communications for Action

a. St. Anthony Feast Day Procession- 6/12/2022, 12:30pm

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

b. Employee Handbook

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Burlingame Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

c. Request from the VOE Parking Authority to authorize the Broome County Traffic Safety to perform studies at the following locations: **HELD OVER**

Watson Blvd/Robble Ave

Pine St/Oak Hill Ave

Witherill St/Oak Hill Ave

d. Request from the NYSDEC re: License to enter Property-Giant Hogweed Control Program A motion to approve was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

e MOU- Broome County Interoperable Communications system

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Wright Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

f. MOU- Refuse Labor Agreement

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

g. Maine Fire District Agreement- No Action taken

h. Fire Dept-New Hire- No Action taken

Angelo Ranieri-hire to the Endicott Fire Dept Open Position at the 2nd grade rate of \$64,709.62 upon his resignation of Endicott Police Officer

i. Hazard Mitigation Program-Lott Street Tank & Booster Pump Station Application A motion to authorize Mayor Jackson to sign the match commitment letter Lott Street Tank & Booster Pump Station Application was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Wright

Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

j. Hazard Mitigation Program-Taft Heights Booster Station Generator Application A motion to authorize Mayor Jackson to sign the match commitment letter Taft Heights Booster Station Generator Application was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Wright Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

k. Hazard Mitigation Program-Ranney Well Generator Application

A motion to authorize Mayor Jackson to sign the match commitment letter for the Ranney Well Generator Application was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Dorner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

14. Bid(s)

a. A request from Chief Operator Philip Grayson, VOE WWTP to receive bids for Primary Clarifier Components

A motion to receive bids was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Wright Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

15. Accounts Payable for Action

\$761,756,61

15. Accounts I ayabic for Action	5/01,/30.01
GENERAL	\$232,318.77
LIGHT	\$39,031.48
WATER	\$337,914.92
WASTEWATER	\$83,813.80
CAPITAL	\$1,777.00
LIBRARY	\$64,470.73
PARKING	\$2,429.91
TRUST & AGENCY	\$0.00
TOTAL	\$761,756.61

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Wright Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

16. Unfinished Business- None

17. New Business

a. Video Conferencing Policy

A motion to approve the Video Conferencing Policy was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Warner

Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

- b. Water Meter Replacement Project- No Action taken
- c. Village of Endicott Tree Policy

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Burlingame and seconded by Trustee Warner Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

18. 2nd Hearing of Visitors

As no one wished to speak, Mayor Jackson closed the 2nd hearing of visitors

19. Board Comments

20. Executive Session- None

21. Adjournment

A motion to adjourn was made by Trustee Warner and seconded by Mayor Jackson Roll Call

Mayor Jackson- Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Warner-Yes

Dorner-Yes

Wright-Yes

VILLAGE OF ENDICOTT

A RESOLUTION R#09-2022 APPROVING LOCAL LAW #07-2022

At a meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Endicott, held at the Municipal Building, 1009 E Main Street, Endicott, NY on the 6th day of June, 2022, the following resolution was offered and seconded:

WHEREAS, notice was given that the Village Board scheduled a public hearing for June 6, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. for Local Law No. 07 of the Year 2022 entitled "A LOCAL LAW AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES AND ALL ITS COMMITTEES AND SUBCOMMITTEES TO USE VIDEOCONFERENCING TECHNOLOGY TO PARTICIPATE IN PUBLIC MEETINGS"; and

WHEREAS, a notice of said public hearing was duly advertised in the official newspaper of the Village and posted on the Village Clerk's signboard; and

WHEREAS, said public hearing was duly held on the 6th day of June, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. and all parties in attendance were permitted an opportunity to speak on behalf of or in opposition to said proposed Local Law, or any part thereof; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act, it has been determined by the Village Board that adoption of the proposed Local Law constitutes a Type II Action as defined under 6 NYCRR 617.5(c)(26) and (33).

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Board of the Village of Endicott hereby adopts said Local Law as Law No. 07 of the Year 2022 entitled "A LOCAL LAW AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES AND ALL ITS COMMITTEES AND SUBCOMMITTEES TO USE VIDEOCONFERENCING TECHNOLOGY TO PARTICIPATE IN PUBLIC MEETINGS"; and it is further

RESOLVED that the Village Clerk be and hereby is directed to enter said Local Law in the minutes of this meeting and give due notice of the adoption of said Local Law to the Secretary of State; and it is further

RESOLVED that this resolution will take effect immediately upon filing with the Department of State.

CERTIFICATION

I, Anthony J. Bates, do hereby certify that I am the Village Manager of the Village of Endicott and that the foregoing constitutes a true, correct and complete copy of a resolution duly adopted by the Village Board at a meeting thereof held via Zoom Video Conference on the 6th day of June, 2022. Said resolution was adopted by the following roll call vote:

A motion to approve LL#07-2022 was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner Said resolution was adopted by the following roll call vote:

Trustee Warner- Yes Trustee Dorner- Yes Trustee Burlingame-Yes Trustee Wright- Yes

This notice is given pursuant to a resolution of the Board Duly Adopted at a regular meeting thereof held on the 6^{th} day of June, 2022

Anthony J. Bates, Village Manager Village of Endicott

VILLAGE OF ENDICOTT LOCAL LAW NO. 07 FOR THE YEAR 2022

A LOCAL LAW AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES AND ALL ITS COMMITTEES AND SUBCOMMITTEES TO USE VIDEOCONFERENCING TECHNOLOGY TO PARTICIPATE IN PUBLIC MEETINGS

Be it enacted by the Village Board of the Village of Endicott as follows:

Section 1. Legislative Intent

It is the intent of this local law to give the Village Board of Trustees, and all its committees and subcommittees, the authority to participate in meetings via videoconference in a manner consistent with the Village's videoconferencing policy and the authority granted in Public Officers Law § 103-a.

Section 2. Authority

This local law is adopted pursuant to Public Officers Law § 103-a which expressly authorizes the Village Board to adopt a local law giving the Village Board, and all committees and subcommittees of the Village of Endicott, the authority to participate in meetings via videoconference from locations not accessible to the public so long as a quorum of the applicable body participates from locations where the public may be physically present and other conditions are met.

Section 3. Videoconferencing for Public Meetings

The Village Board authorizes members of the Village Board, and all committees and subcommittees of the Village of Endicott, to participate in meetings using videoconferencing technology in a manner consistent with Public Officers Law § 103-a and the Village's videoconferencing policy adopted by the Village Board.

Section 4. Remainder

Except as hereinabove amended, the remainder of the Code of the Village of Endicott shall remain in full force and effect.

Section 5. Severability

The provisions of this Local Law are severable and if any provision, clause, sentence, subsection, word or part thereof is held illegal, invalid, unconstitutional, or inapplicable to any person or circumstance, such illegality, invalidity or unconstitutionality, or inapplicability shall not affect or impair any of the remaining provisions, clauses, sentences, subsections, words, or parts of this local law or their application to other persons or circumstances. It is hereby declared to be the legislative intent that this local law would have been adopted if such illegal, invalid, or unconstitutional provision, clause, sentence, subsection, word or part had not been included therein, and as if such person or circumstance, to which the local law or part thereof is held inapplicable, had been specifically exempt therefrom.

Section 6. Effective Date

This Local Law shall take effect immediately upon filing with the New York State Secretary of State in accordance with Section 27 of the Municipal Home Rule Law.

CERTIFICATION

I, Anthony J. Bates, do hereby certify that I am the Village Manager of the Village of Endicott and that the foregoing constitutes a true, correct and complete copy of a resolution duly adopted by the Village Board at a meeting thereof held via Zoom Video Conference on the 6th day of June, 2022. Said resolution was adopted by the following roll call vote:

A motion to approve LL#07-2022 was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner

Said resolution was adopted by the following roll call vote:

Trustee Warner- Yes Trustee Dorner- Yes Trustee Burlingame-Yes Trustee Wright- Yes

This notice is given pursuant to a resolution of the Board Duly Adopted at a regular meeting thereof held on the 6^{th} day of June, 2022

Anthony J. Bates, Village Manager Village of Endicott

VILLAGE OF ENDICOTT RESOLUTION R#10-2022 Water Rates

WHEREAS, the Village of Endicott charges a Users Fee for Water usage for all residential and commercial residents that are on the Villages' water system, and

WHEREAS, the Village of Endicott will need to increase these rates to reflect the increasing costs of providing this service to its customers, and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Village of Endicott will increase these rates for all billings effective June 1, 2022 as follows on the attached rate schedule.

This Resolution shall take effect immediately.

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner

Ayes –4

Nays -0

Absent -0

Roll Call

Mayor Jackson-Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Dorner -Yes

Warner-Yes

Wright-Yes

This Resolution R#10 -2022 was adopted at the Regular Meeting of the Village of Endicott Board of Trustees held on June 6, 2022

Anthony J. Bates Village Manager

VILLAGE OF ENDICOTT RESOLUTION R# 11-2022 Sewer Rates

WHEREAS, the Village of Endicott charges a Users Fee for Sewer (Waste Water) usage for all residential and commercial residents that are on the Villages' Sewer system, and

WHEREAS, the current Sewer usage fee is based on the amount of Water usage for each individual account, residential and commercial, and the Village needs to increase this charge to reflect the increasing costs of providing this service to its customers.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Village of Endicott will increase the Sewer Charge rate for all billings effective June 1, 2022 to \$3.78 per thousand gallons of Water usage.

This Resolution shall take effect immediately.

A motion to approve was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner

Ayes –4

Nays –0

Absent -0

Roll Call

Mayor Jackson-Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Dorner -Yes

Warner-Yes

Wright-Yes

This Resolution R#11 -2022 was adopted at the Regular Meeting of the Village of Endicott Board of Trustees held on June 6, 2022

Anthony J. Bates Village Manager

VILLAGE OF ENDICOTT

RESOLUTION ESTABLISHING A REFUSE FEE SCHEDULE R#12-2022

At a meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Endicott, held on the 6st day of June, 2022, the following resolution was offered and seconded:

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 211-14 of the Village Code, the Refuse Fees for municipal refuse collection shall be set by resolution of the Village Board of Trustees; and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Board of the Village of Endicott hereby adopts the following Refuse Fee Schedule for the 2022-2023 Fiscal Year:

REFUSE FEE SCHEDULE

PROPERTY TYPE	PICK-UPS PER WEEK	RECEPTACLE LIMIT UNDER SECTION 211-9.C	FEE
Residential	1	3 per living unit	\$115.00 per living unit every 6 months
Business	1	6 per unit	\$392.00 per unit every 6 months
Industrial (inc. apartments per unit)	1 .	3 per unit	\$23.00 per unit every 1 month
Industrial (inc. apartments per unit)	2	3 per unit	\$80.50 per unit every 1 month

OVER THE LIMIT REFUSE FEE

Fee for Exceeding the Receptacle Limit	\$81.50 per hour for employees (3) plus a flat fee of \$275 for truck and gas.
	flat fee of \$275 for truck and gas.

CERTIFICATION

I, Anthony J. Bates, do hereby certify that I am the Village Manager of the Village of Endicott and that the foregoing constitutes a true, correct and complete copy of a resolution duly adopted by the Village Board at a meeting thereof held on the 6th day of June, 2022. Said resolution was adopted by the following roll call vote:

A motion to approve R#12-2022 was made by Trustee Wright and seconded by Trustee Dorner

Ayes –4

Nays –0

Absent -0

Roll Call

Mayor Jackson-Abstain

Burlingame-Yes

Dorner -Yes

Warner-Yes

Wright-Yes

This Resolution R#12 -2022 was adopted at the Regular Meeting of the Village of Endicott Board of Trustees held on June 6, 2022

Anthony J. Bates Village Manager

JANICE ORLANDO

From: LINDA JACKSON

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 12:15 PM

To: JANICÈ ORLANDO

Subject: long version

MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS, JUNE 6, 2022:

There are more than just two ways for the Village to bring in revenue as long as you are willing to do the research and work. Not just Village property taxes and permits.

We have sales tax revenue, CDBG funds we share with the Town, CHIPS money from the State, and money from traffic tickets and code violations to name a few. We have grants that our departments are consistently applying for to help with costs. We get many grants for the vehicles and equipment we need. As well as many clean energy grant projects my secretary is working on. Preparing for the future is one of our goals to keep our costs down.

The CDBG contract is up this month. We are working with the Town on negotiating the amount of revenue the Village can collect from the Town on this. If we ask, the Town appears willing to help us with other costs in the Village. We have a great relationship with the Town. By working together, we can all save money for our constituents.

At the Town of Union meeting on May 18th the Town board voted to give us in the Village \$236,451.40 to finish our Oak Hill and Odell Street reconstruction. I am very happy we have such a great working relationship with the Town. Supervisor Materese and I have been talking about our water well situation. He has offered the Village one million dollars toward a new well if we can get a commitment soon while he has access to this money. Thank you!

At another meeting at the Town of Union we discussed some garbage issues that we solved easily. Also discussed the road cut situation. The Town is making up a contract going forward for calling in permits, etc. When they send it to us, we will bring it to the Board. Former costs are being discussed so we can clear up this old situation.

Our Village fire department is working on an agreement with the Town of Maine fire department for fire coverage on first alarm for confirmed house and barn fires as well as vehicle accidents. If this works out, we will attempt to bring this kind of contract for other volunteer areas who could benefit from our help. Since we are

obligated to go to these fires under the mutual aid agreement, it is great to have the Maine fire department offer to help with costs for us to answer on first alarm. Volunteer stations have dedicated people, but they must work during the day and cannot always get off quick enough to answer fire calls during the daytime hours. Another avenue for income would be if we hire an insurance company for billing for our fire and EMS services outside the Village. Our EMT's provide valuable assistance to people waiting for ambulances. It can mean the difference between life and death. NYCOM attorneys have been discussing this situation for many years. We cannot allow our Village resources to be taken outside the Village without compensation.

If we do end up with a retail cannabis establishment, we will get sales tax on this business.

Many people have volunteered to help with projects around the Village like clean up and weed eating in parking lots, etc. This saves us Village employee manpower to do these tasks and leaves them time to do other Village related work. Endicott Proud and the entire school district has been very helpful in many areas. Another exciting project is working with the Susquehanna River committee on recreational use of the river. Thank you to Shannon Sharp for taking on this project.

Because the Village belongs to the New York Conference of Mayors, we are able to ask Albany attorneys for legal advice on what the State laws are. This saves us a lot on Village attorney fees.

Although our water department is separate from the general fund, we still have to use Village resources if we bond for big projects. We will now be discussing billing water customers outside the Village an extra fee to cover these expenses.

I had a meeting with the airport committee. The plans for clearing near runway 2-1 have been in the planning stages for many years. They were approved back then. Later this year a McFarland and Johnson representative will be coming in to give us a presentation on the plans so the public can ask questions. The reason these plans take so long is because we are dealing with the FAA, and other government agencies. Binghamton University will be doing the archaeological study.

I was invited to attend the graduation for Suny Broome students at the Arena. It was great to see so many young people making the commitment to earn their degrees.

There is much confusion surrounding the Phoenix demolition. We are lucky Phoenix Investors came to our rescue and purchased this campus. After the 2020 fiasco, it took a lot of support to get them to reconsider coming here. The former

owners wanted nothing to do with this campus. They simply walked away! The Huron campus was on the verge of going out of business. The companies here, like BAE, would move out of the Village. The Village would have been stuck with all those empty and deteriorating buildings! No taxes, industry, businesses, or jobs! Phoenix Investors take run down industrial property and upgrade it. They are preparing to demolish the buildings east of McKinley Avenue and the first overpass. Because of the utilities and asbestos, this is being held up. Phoenix already talked to our fire department, Village police about barricading off the street, and talked to the landfill about disposal. They will be treating this whole area as asbestos contaminated. According to the Broome County Director of Real Property - these buildings were built in the early 1930's when EPA guidelines were lax. They now have a lot of regulations determining how to demolish buildings. It would be irresponsible to not obey the EPA rules they are imposing. I am glad this company is taking the precautions they need to, instead of rushing and causing air contamination! Safety is a big issue, and we must follow all the guidelines when doing a project like this. We do not want to add more problems. Update: the construction company doing this demolition has approached the police department to set up the barricades. This company must send a message to the Village board for permission to close the street. Hopefully they will apply soon so they can get going immediately.

Anthony and I had a meeting with Broome County Planning about the Art Park. They are working on drawing designs to show us all soon.

We are excited that Byrne Dairy now opened. They want to have a ribbon cutting in a couple of weeks.

Paula's coffee house has expanded to the building next door. They have a thriving business, and we are so glad they are here. We recently had a ribbon cutting there. Congratulations!

I believe the Johnson City mayor and I will be addressing this soon.

At our Association of Towns and Villages meeting, Mike Decker from Broome County Real Property was our speaker. He had a lot of information regarding notfor-profit appraisals and how they affect our state grant applications.

Many universities, agencies, and businesses are panning on having town hall meetings to pass on factual information regarding businesses here and coming here. It will be a perfect opportunity for the public to ask questions of the

professionals involved. Date and time to be announced. We are so fortunate to have all these professionals volunteer to help us here in the Village.

Binghamton University will now be renting 5000 square feet of office space at our Phoenix campus. They are working with the Empire State Development on getting state money to entice companies to come to many of the properties that are open in Broome County, including our campus. This is such great news that the ESD is once again willing to work with us on these grants.

Attended a very moving memorial service at the Veterans Memorial here in the Village. The fife and drum group, 21-gun salute, and playing of taps was very emotional. We appreciate all our veterans have sacrificed for us.

The Northside Park, pool, and carousel are now open, and many are enjoying the facilities. Thank you to our fantastic staff.

Attended an Endwell Rotary meeting. They were very happy for all the updates. Jeff Smith, who is a member, remarked how the Village of Endicott is once again being recognized all over the world for our clean energy technology businesses! The art council has hired another artist to create a mural in Johnson City. Ivan is from Florida and staying at my house. This saves the art council lodging costs while he is here. I want to thank Justin Marchuska for allowing me to use his driveway on East Franklin Street for Ivan to park in while he is in town.

Went to Delta Engineering today. They will be presenting the Washington Avenue designs at our next meeting on June 20th.